July 2 Board Meeting Minutes
Davis Democratic Club

President Stephen Souza called the meeting to order at 7:04pm. Also in attendance were Bob Bockwinkel, Jan Agee, Gary Hopkins, Betty Woo, Giles Giovinazzi, Ameer Alsawaf, Richard Yamagata, Carl Schmid, Luba Schmid, Lili Garza, Rick Gonzalez, Oliver Stone, Tony Ruiz, and Katy Caceres.
The agenda was approved. 

Lili reported on the College Democrats activities, which included supporting the Verbs event for Rudy Salas, fundraisers for Sheila Allen and Lucas Frerichs, and a campaign kick-off for Laura Brubaker.

Oliver requested a $500 donation to the Yolo County Democratic Central Committee’s upcoming fundraiser in Winters. The request was approved, and the Club is now a Silver sponsor.

Ameer gave the Treasurer’s report. The Club is in good shape financially. As of the day of the meeting, the Club had $37,663.37
After reviewing the June minutes, Richard had a correction. Currently, the wording says, “The Club is donating $500 to the Verb’s fundraiser and will donate an additional $2000 to Salas directly.”  The revised wording should read, “The Board voted on a motion to send $2500 to the Rudy Salas campaign.”
Tony Ruiz was voted in unanimously as a new Board member.

Gary reported that the Club has 130 family units. Ideally, we should have 180. 

Carl reported that the next newsletter needs still needs content. It will have an update on the Political Action Committee’s recommendations. The Committee will meet one more time before the next meeting.
Oliver reported that the Verbs are having a fundraiser for Adam Gray; he lost the last House election by only 564 votes. The Board voted unanimously to give the Gray campaign $2500 and to sponsor the Verbs event for Gray.
There was a discussion regarding Biden’s debate performance, with differing views on what should happen next.  However, it was determined that the most important and realistic thing that the Club can do is to support House and Senate races. 

Richard reported that the Club currently has 7004 X followers and is growing 100 followers a day.
Gary voiced concern about the Club’s website. He suggested we desperately need to find someone who knows about websites to help us.  Currently, the Club depends on the Yolo County Democratic Central Committee for technical support, and we are not getting the help we need. Among other problems, if people contact the Club through the website, no one has a way to respond to them. After a discussion regarding options, Katie said that she can work on improving the site. 
Oliver announced that there will be a Yes on Measure P fundraiser on July 29 to support the new library in South Davis.

Stephen received kudos for the way in which he handled the election discussion, and Rick received kudos for making calls to members regarding renewing their memberships. 

The next meeting is Aug. 6. The meeting was adjourned at 8:21pm.

By Recording Secretary Jan Agee.  July 17, 2024

